
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: Mayor Miller and Council 

From: Paul Nott 

Date: 6/6/2022 

Department: Light and Power 

 

Hello All, 

 

This past month the crew has been keeping busy with general maintenance of our 

electrical system and fielding customer requests. 

 

Currently we are planning a power outage for later this month to cut-over a section 

of Maple Street. All affected customers will be informed. We have also been working 

out a Sing Log Homes upgrading their electrical service. 

 

I would like to take this time to thank Todd Baun for his many years of dedicated 

service to the City of McCleary. Todd started from the bottom and worked up to the 

position of leading all of us with one goal in mind. To make McCleary the best for all 

its citizens. He also has been a member of the Fire Department for 19 years giving 

back to his community (another example of putting the community first and himself 

second). Todd is fair, kind, and honest, all the qualities that more of us should try to 

be. The city is losing a very valuable asset that will be difficult to replace. 

 

Todd, the Light and Power crew would like to thank you for your dedicated 

leadership, trust, and great memories that we have and would also like to wish you 

the most success in your next adventure. We are all confident that all you must do is 

be you, and you will succeed at anything you set your mind to. You will be missed…. 

 

If anyone has any questions or concerns, feel free to contact us… 

 

Paul 

 

 

 

 

 


